A STONE TO REMEMBER
It is a pastime of many people these days of wandering round churchyards reading inscriptions on gravestones to try and find if the dear departed may be a long lost relative.  How many, I wonder, ever ponder a little deeper and consider if there may be a story behind the stone itself.

Beside the parish church at Kemnay is a walled enclosure containing stones which commemorate members of the Burnett family of Kemnay House from 1688 to the mid twentieth century.  The central panels on the main wall of the church are the oldest – the top panel commemorating Thomas Burnett who purchased the estate in 1688 and who died in November of that year, and his widow in February 1689.
The large limestone slab (possibly weighing around 400 kilos) below this panel was erected to commemorate their elder son Thomas Burnett: "Here lyes the body of Thomas Burnett Esqr., who after many peregrinations through most of the countries of Europe, rests here in hopes of a blessed resurrection. Dyed Feb: 26th 1729."
The stone was purchased in Rotterdam during the summer of 1731 and shipped to Aberdeen.  The sheer size and weight of the stone posed problems in handling and moving it.  Once it had been offloaded from the ship, it had to be transported across the Dee and taken to the mason's yard where the surface was dressed and the inscription cut in the stone.  Beneath this a groove was cut to differentiate from any future inscription.  
There then followed the task of carting the stone to Kemnay.  To enable this, a horse and cart along with men were hired.  36 windlings of straw (a windling was a small bundle of straw gathered under one's oxter and bound by a band of straw drawn from within the bundle rather than a separate band as used in tying a sheaf) were purchased for packing around the stone.  To fortify them for the task ahead, the men had breakfasted at "W M Johnstons".  Having secured their load the party set off and spent the night at "Kings Walls" where dinner was partaken and the horses were fed on corn.
The route taken by the party differed from the present day Skene Road – it not being in existence at that time – and followed the Lang Stracht and a route almost due west from there, part of which is still discernable today but other parts have disappeared over time.

We must now take leave of the party, but hope to meet up with them next month as they wend their way towards Kemnay. 
